
The "dog days" of August have settled orest of 
Wake. Yet, there is no doubting that 

"DOG DAYS" early September will bring the people 
back to campus. New students, in 

record numbers, arrive September 1 £or orientation and matricu-
lation. Classes begin September 6. 

************************* 

The annual N. C. Ministers' Wives Retreat convened on 

N. C. 
MINISTERS' 
WIVES 

campus August 1-3. Sixty women attended 
the three day workshop, receiving infor-
mation and inspiration pertinent to their 
lives and work. The group elected Mrs. 
Richard (Jane) Eskew 0£ Yadkinville, 

North Carolina as the chairman 0£ the Retreat £or 1978. 

************************* 

The faculty workshop was held August 24-26 in the beautiful 

FACULTY 
WORKSHOP 

retreat setting at Caraway (N. C. Baptist 
Convention Conference Center). The faculty 
and their spouses, along with administrative 
officers and their spouses, were able to 

reflect at their leisure on the work ahead. 

Among the substantive work done by the faculty was the 
adoption 0£ two papers, one describing the post £or the endowed 
Professorship in Evangelism, the other outlining the structure 
£or formation ·n M"n· try (f"eld educat·on). 

The Executive Committee of .the Board of Trustees have unan-
imously endorsed, by mail ballot, the recommendation of the 
Instruction Committee to employ Dr. Furman Hewitt, Christian 
Ethics, and Dr. Robert Dale, Pastoral Leadership and Church Min-
istries. Both teachers will be teaching this fall. 

************************ 

During August all cost center supervisors have met with 
Administrative Council members £or an evaluation 0£ the year 

EVALUATION 
CONFERENCES 

past and goal-setting £or the year 
ahead. The President has met a min-
imum of £our hours with each member of 
the Administrative Council evaluating 

every facet 0£ the seminary. Institutional objectives £or fiscal 
1977-78 have been negotiated and contracted by the Council. 

************************ 

John McCulloch, consultant for master campus planning, will 
join President Lolley to present Southeastern's request for 

CAPITAL 
NEEDS 

capital funds for the next five years. They 
will meet with a special committee of the 
Program Committee of the Southern Baptist 
Convention Executive Committee in Nashville, 

September 2,. At that time the funding requests approved by the 
Trustee Campus Planning and Executive Committees will be presented 
and explained. 

************************ 
Richard Tumbleston, Jr. has just completed a 12" x 16" oil 

painting entitled, "Deep Summer." It is now 
PAINTING being frame and will be placed in the Fac-

ulty Lounge. Richard has been a delight 
around campus these past three years and he has shared his enormous 
talent in art and in music with the seminary family. 
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